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June 18, 2014
SENT VIA UTC E-Filing Portal & ABC LMI
Steven V. King
Executive Director

Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Pk. Dr. S.W.

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, WA 98504-7250
Re:  
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission v. Puget Sound Energy

Order 07, Docket UE-130617 et al 
Dear Mr. King:

The Joint Parties and ICNU have authorized Public Counsel to file this letter on behalf of the parties to clarify a procedural issue with regard to Order 07, issued June 13, 2014, in the above-captioned matter (Order Granting Joint Motion for Modification of Schedule in Order 06).   

 

Order 07 was issued in response to a Joint Motion filed by PSE, Public Counsel, and Commission Staff, and not opposed by ICNU.  The Joint Motion, by its terms, only sought an extension of the July 1, 2014, filing deadline with regard to PCA/PCORC issues.  That deadline was established in Order 06, Appendix A, Settlement Stipulation, ¶ 25.  The Joint Motion was not intended to address or seek modification of the July 1, 2014, filing deadline for the PSE Cost of Service/Rate Spread/Rate Design collaborative established in ¶ 26 of the Settlement Stipulation.    

The parties believe that Order 07, on its face, is correct according to its terms, and does not modify the July 1, 2014, deadline in ¶ 26.  Accordingly, no modification of Order 07 is requested.  However, this letter is submitted for the record in the interests of avoiding confusion.  

Sincerely,

Simon J. ffitch
Senior Assistant Attorney General

Public Counsel Division

(206) 389-2055

SJf:cm
cc:
Service List (E-mail and U.S. Mail)
